

THE DISTRIBUTOR Chapter Tempaper

Volume 10 Number 12

Editor: KAREN DOUGLASS December 1969

MERRY

CHRISTMAS

ANDA

HAPPY NEW YEAR

DECEMBER MEETING

DATE:

December 11,1969

THE:

7:30

PLACE:

Izaak Walton Club House

PROGRAM:

Short business meeting. Child-

rens Christmas party. Bring all the kiddies-Santa will be there

with some gifts

CALANDAR

DEC. 19 Crange County Adult Christmas Party and Installation of the

1970 Officers

DEC. 29 Joint Board Meeting at Me-n-Eds Pizza on Garden Grove Blvd.

LEETING MINUTES

Nov. 13, 1969

Meeting was called to order by President Jim Douglass

Board Neeting minutes were read and approved as read.

Treasure report: \$974.62

Jim Douglass thanked Richard Krist and his committee for all their hard work on the Round Up.

Club members brought the trophies to the meeting that they had won at the Frazier Park Heet. Orange county won 4 trophies and Club Participation. Also 8 ribbons. A wonderful time was had by all who attended the meet.

Joe Eatherton introduced the candidates who are running for the Board. Bob Walker had to withdraw as a candidate. He is on the Sheriff Posse and they meet on Thursday nights.

Domenic Antonacci and Larry Boef will help in counting the ballots. All ballots have to be in by Nov. 30. There were no extra ballots printed. The ballots were mailed with th Club Paper.

Activities report:

Nov. 30- Poker Run. Wewill meet at Fashin Square, rear parking lot. Registration from 10:30 until 12 noon. Bring picnic lunch, your A or Detroit Iron, and last but not least your family and make a day of it.

Steve Kagels fiance was introduced and welcomed.

Sandy Antonacci reported that the Adult Christmas Party will not be held at the Newporter Inn. It will be at the Jolly Roger Inn in anaheim. There will be door prizes and a live Band. Please bring a one dollar gag gift. Hark package for man or woman. You may bring Friends to the party. Just be sure and see Sandy to get the tickets-\$6.50 per person.

Jo Ellen Elliott reported on the Childrens Christmas Party.

Board Neeting this month will be Tues. Nov. 25th at Naynard and Lorna Grunklees home.

Visitors were introduced and welcomed.

Six new members joined the club tonight.

The new Editor of the club paper is Karen Douglass. The President and all club members wish to thank you Sandy for being the Editor of the paper and doing such a good job.

We have a few dash plaques left from the Round Up. They are being sold for \$1.00 a piece. See any Board member if you wish to purchase one.

Movies were shown of the different club activities for the year.

Candidates running for the Mational Board were introduced. Ron Poston, Jack Payton, Larry Boef, Dick Brennan was not present. There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

> Respectfully Submitted, Betty Eatherton, Sec.

If you men wonder what it's like to be a woman ask mainard I, Bill V, Jon H, Dom A, on Jim D. I hear they had quite an expierence at the national Banquet!

FROM THE KITCHEN TABLE OF THE PRESIDENT By Jim Douglass

It seems like only a couple of months ago, I sat down to write my first article as president and here it is now December and time to write my last one. First of all, I want to thank everyone for giving me the opportunity has been a year of many rewarding memories and one I will never forget. Also I want to thank the other Board members who worked so hard to make this year the success that it was Mike Polk and Jon Heiland spent many long hours on our activities and making sure that they were what the members wanted. Maynard Grunklee saw to it that we always had our noeting entertainment in order and his Nuts and Bolts article always gave us some very valuable and interesting technical information. Our little "Polack" buddy Richard Krist did a tremendous job on our Round-Up. He spent many long hours making sure that everything was ready for the BIG day. Penny Vaughn had the hard and demanding job of keep- Park in Santa ana. The day was considerably ing all our money problems straight and all the bills paid. I understand she even slept with several hundred dollars under the mattress for safe keeping until she could get to the bank. Betty Eatherton kept all the meeting minutes recorded for the Club and took care of the club correspondence. Sandy Antonacci and my wife Pat made sure that we all got the club news and gossip as our Editor and Publisher of the Distributor. Thanks again to all you Board members. All our activities this past year were bigger and better than over. Even the we had a wash out on our Spring Breakfast, our Swap meet and Fall Breakfast more than made up for the loss. Our big one, the Round-up, was the biggest yet with more entries than we have had before. We also had bigger turnouts for other Club tours. Orange County brought home best club participation trophies from the Cachuma Campout, Rim-of-the-World, and Bakersfield's Frazier Mtn. Park tour. Also our two poker runs and the Beach party were attended by real good turnouts. I still believe that Orange County is the most active club going.

As it is almost time to welcome in our new President and his new board, I hope that you all get behind and support them as you have this years board. I know they will appreciate They are as such; President-Richard Krist all the holp that they got.

all that we have left now is our Childrens Christnas party at our meeting on Dec. 11th and our adult Christmas party and Installation

Banquet on Doc. 19th. We will have a joint board meeting of the 1969 and 1970 boards at Me-n-Eds Pizza Parlor in Garden Grove on Dec. 29th at 7:30 P.M. Everyone is welcome.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to everyone. Hope to see you all at the meeting and the Adult Christmas Party.

THE POKER RUN By Rick Krist

For all of you who missed the fun, this is how it went

The day started off when Jon Heiland, Rick Krist and his friend met at six-o'clock that morning to set things up. Then came the job for the registration girls, and finally at ten thirty we left, one by one. We departed from Fashion Square in Santa ana and followed the dots for some twenty-five miles of side streets, main drags and canyon roads sround Irvine, we ended up at the Santiago nice except for a few drops of rain but not enough to upset anything. The families who were represented were: the Antenaccis, Lee Ashborne and Friend, Baudines, Boefs, Colteryans, Douglasses, Eathertons, Elliots, Earlys and friends, Grunklees, and Bills girlfriend, Heilands, Steve Kagel and Mary (his fiance) and their friends, Krists and Rac's sister and Ricks friend, Marshes, Rick Orcutt and friend, Southerns, and last but not least the Vaughns.

The trophy winners were: 1st place Joe Eatherton with a pair of K's and Pair of Q's; 2nd place Pat Douglass with a pair of 9's and a pair of 8's; 3rd place Pam Hoiland with a pair of 9's and a pair of 4's. Also the hard luck trophy that went to Joan Krist who hurt her leg while trying to stop some boys from stealing our third bag. We're sorry some of you missed it, is sure

was a lot of fun, but they'll be more.

AND ALSO, THANKS ALOT TO THOSE WHO MADE THE DAY A SUCCESS.

\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$

FLASH!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

I just got word who the new 1970 officers are Activities-Jack Hermelstrand; Round-up- Jon Heiland; Secretary-Lu Sacz; Treasurer-Maynard Grunklee; Technical Advisor Carl Elliott. GOOD LUCK BOARD MEMBERS OF 197011111!!!

AND AWAY WE GO

By Jon Heiland

Since everyone is busy this time of the year, there are only three main events taking place this month. The first is the Matienal Banquet to be held on Dec. 6 at the Anaheim Convention Center. The entertainment again this year wil be presented by the "world renouned" IAFCA Follies starring none other than our own Orange County girls. This years show premises to be bigger and better than ever. We hope to see you all there to cheer the girls on.

Our annual Childrens Christmas party will be hold at our regular Dec. meeting. We hope you will all come and bring all your kiddies to greet good Old Saint Mick.

Now, to everyone for making our breakfast, swap moet, beach party, round up and all of our other activities such a big success, a BIG THAPK YOU. It took alot of hours to put all of these events together and it was due to the support and encouragement of all of you that they were so successful.

Again, THANK YOU and our best wishes for the happiest holiday season ever.

Do you have your tickets for the adult Christmas Party? If not see Sandy at the meeting. Iriends and relatives Linvited. Let's get out and by tickets Sandy has quainnteed Jolly Loger 50 people, and she needs about one half of that needs about one half of that needs about one Gave!

NUTS AND BOLTS

By Maynard Grunklee

The following tips were taken from the Model A Service bulletins. This is a book that every Model Aor should have. Wives, here is a very good suggestion for Santa this year. It contains a wealth of information on all aspects of repair and maintenance of the Model A.

The distributor breaker points should occasionally be checked to see that the points are clean, smooth and meet squarely. A point which is in good condition has a dull frosted appearance. Whenever necessary to clean the points use a fine oil stone- never a file If badly pitted new points should be installe. The gap between the points should be set between .018" and .022".

See that all body bolts are drawn down tightly. Due to the settling of the body and the compression of the anti-squeak material between body and frame, body bolts can be taken up during first few menth of service. When lubricating the car do not everlook the cil cap on the side of the distributor body..... Oil should be added every 500 miles. Sufficient cil should be added to reach the level of the cil cap. Regular engine cil can be used for lubricating distributor.

Before performing electrical work on the car always disconnect the battery cable at the battery.

Carbon must be removed from piston heads with a carbon scraper. Hever use a wire brush, as particles of carbon or a strand of wire from the brush are liable to be forced between piston and cylinder wall with possiblities of scoring

Before replacing cylinder head pour at least a tablespoonful of engine oil around the edge of each piston to insure sufficient lubrication when engine is started. When engine is theroughly warmed up it will be found that cylinder head nuts can be taken up slightly. Attention to this detail provents any possibility of gasket blowing out. To clean sport top material use H and H scap. or scap of similar ingredients, in het water (procure scap locally.) Apply with stiff brush until lather is formed, then rinse with clear cold water. To remove hand marks soil, etc., use art gum.

When changing a speedemeter or speedemeter cable time will be saved by removing distributor from cylinder head. This permits pulling the instrument panel back sufficiently far to allow easy access to speedemeter or cable. (con't next page.

NUTS AND BOLTS (con't.)

Well, here is the last issue of Muts and Bolts that kind of a bind!!!!!!!!!!! It has been fun doing the column this year and after writing the articles, it is suprising how one learns many things that I didn't know before, just doing the articles. Anyway here goes old Muts and Bolts, slowly fading into the dust pushing his Model A, down that narrow road to Idyllwild.

Goodbye and Good Luck

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: '57 T Bird new tires, new brakes, new paint. Stick shift, spoke rims. \$1400.00 See Steve Kagel telephone # HA 57-793

FOR SALE: '29 Hodel A 2 door sedan body and parts for sell. Seats and interior Inc. on body. Bost offer over \$125.00

See Jack Hemelstrand 2201 So. Park Dr

Santa Ana ph. # 540-0496

FOR SALE: 5 21" whoels; two '29 hoods-one sedan type, one coupe roadstor type; lisc. open car parts-'28-29; '28-'29 Bamperettes 1930 one set; '28-29 sedan-touring Reav floor mat new; two Ford Script A heads; one flywheel ping gear new; 3 '29 gas tanks; metal strips and plate for pickup bead 2 sets; 2 '30-31 front fenders 1rt, 1 left; '29 wheel wells tire mount; 1 pair bereled glass wingwings for open car. Various other A parts too numerous to list. See: C.R. Downs Sr. 12552 Josephine St.

Garden Grove

Once again the club would like to Shank Sandy antonacci for doing buch a good job on the show. She really knows how to keep those girls on their toes, a job well More Sandy - THANKS

Attention Ladies: Here are some recipes from the depression in case you ever get in These recipes were taken from the Delineator Recipes copywright date 1930, Pub. by the Butterick Pub. Co.:

Peanut Butter Cutlets 1# cups peanut butter 1½ cups hot milk 6 half-inch slices of bread 1 teasp. salt pepper

Ifix peanut butter with hot milk and seasoning, mixing together thoroughly. Dip slices of bread into the peanut butter mixture. Saute in hot fat. Garnish with pickles and olives.

This dish offers both adequate protein and

Bean Roast

1 cups well reasted shelled peanuts 2 cups well seasoned mashed potatoes 2 cups cooked Lima beans, fresh or canned t cups milk 1 ogg 1 teasp. salt 1/8 teasp. paprika 1 teasp. onion juice

Grind the peanuts, using the finest blade of the food chopper. In a well-oiled baking dish place a layer of potatoes, a layer of beans and a layer of peanuts, Continue making layers until all the ingredients are used Blend wilk with well beaten egg and seasoning and pour over the top. Bake in a moderate oven (350.) until brown. Serve with brown sauge or tomato sauce.

For those of you who are beer fans here is a recipe for:

Ginger Beer

Two ounces of tartaric acid, two puunds of white sugar, three quarts of water and the juice of one lemon, boil these together five minuted; when nearly cold, add the whites of three eggs, well beaten with half a cup of flour and a half ounce of essence of wintergreen or of lemon. Bottle and keep in a cold place. Take two tablespoons of this syrup and a quarter of a teaspoon of soda for a tumbler of water; stir violently and drink. use any essence for flavoring instead of wintergreen that you may prefer.

Fashions by Donna Saey



5605 - a yslain frock with optional evat. Plain wool for both forming a sensible costunce for spring

4073
4073Boys tweed suit,
sporting kniickers. Sack
Coat may be left unlined
for spring wear.

5654-Strantungs are new in fashion fovor. For the girl between 12 and 16 The diagonal proves flattering tether Unmatured firgue.

From:

PARENTS' MAGAZINE

MARCH 1929

5654